

December 13, 2019

PO BOX 5000 SIN A 200 BRADY STREET SUDBURY ON P3A 5P3

CP 5000 SUCC A 200, RUE BRADY SUDBURY ON P3A 5P3

705,671,2489

www.greatersudbury.ca www.grandsudbury.ca

Re: Petition - Request for Street Calming on Stonegate Drive, Sudbury

At the City Council meeting of December 10, 2019 Councillor Leduc submitted a petition to the City Clerk requesting street calming solutions for Stonegate Drive, Sudbury. Please be advised that this petition has been forwarded to the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure for review. It is the department that receives the petition who is responsible for communicating which of the following five paths they may choose:

- 1. The Senior Management Member may direct administrative action be taken to resolve or respond to the matter in question;
- 2. The Senior Management Member may seek further information from the originators of the petition, which might include a meeting etc.;
- 3. The Senior Management Member may report back to Council with a report for information or action:
- 4. The Senior Management Member may bring back a report recommending a new policy or new financial resources; or
- 5. May advise that no further action will be taken at this time.

For further information, please contact Viv Gibbons at 705-674-4455, ext. 4290 or at viv.gibbons@greatersudbury.ca.

Yours truly,

Brigitte Sobush

Manager of Clerk's Services/Deputy City Clerk

cc: Council Members

Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure Randy Halverson, Director of Linear Infrastructure Services

Viv Gibbons, Executive Assistant to the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure

November 1/2019

Dear Mr Leduc

Attached is the petition for street calming on Stonegate Drive.

The excessive speed and volume of traffic on Stonegate Drive must stop. We have new families with young children and their safety is paramount. Something must be done to reduce the speed and volume on our street.

I have spoken with the residents of Stonegate Drive and all are in agreement that something must be done to curb the speed and volume.

The best solution would be to make Stonegate Drive a cul de sac as originally proposed when it was being developed.

Other solutions would be:

Stop signs on both Beatrice and Attlee

No right turn from Beatrice to Stonegate

Speed bumps on Stonegate / TRAPPIC God Calving

Even making the street one way

Your attention to the concerns of the residents of Stonegate Drive is imperative. We do not want someone to get injured on our street. Stonegate Drive was not intended to be a through street. It is far too narrow for the volume of traffic and speeding is a daily occurrence. The street is used as a short cut by people who do not live here.

Please take our concerns seriously.

We await your response.

Thank you

Please be advised the original petition is available for viewing at the Clerk's Services Department at 200 Brady Street, 2nd floor, Sudbury